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Recommendation Response 

1) That the Single Integrated Delivery Plan (SDIP) 
clearly expresses how it is being driven by the 
need to achieve good Adult Social Care 
outcomes for the Nottingham residents. 

There are clearly defined Specific, Measurable, Achievable, Relevant and 
Time-Bound objectives for each project within the SIDP. These will be a 
combination of finance, savings and broader outcomes. For example, 
improvements in Occupational Therapist assessments and adaptations 
are being done to achieve the outcome of a reduction in the waiting times 
for citizens in having their needed adaptations completed. 
 

2) That it is ensured that Nottingham residents 
have access to sustainable independent living 
support through private provision where this was 
previously delivered directly by the Council, with 
up-to-date risk assessments in place to mitigate 
the risk of them being moved into residential 
care settings if this is not required. 

Each individual has a person-centred assessment and a bespoke package 
created for them. Every individual will subsequently be reviewed to assess 
risk, and a new Accommodation Panel has been set up from 1 July 2024 
to add into discussions about suitable alternatives to residential care. 
 
 
 
 

3) That strengths-based practices are developed as 
much as possible as part of the transformation 
process to ensure fully integrated working across 
Adult Social Care services, including the 
effective training and development of 
Occupational Therapists and Social Workers 
from the entry level. 

A clear Action Plan is in place to assess the rolling out of strengths-based 
practices. A full stocktake of projects to date has been undertaken by the 
Local Government Association and its recommendations relating to this 
area have been incorporated into the Action Plan. 
 
 
 
 

4) That the experience of frontline workers is 
harnessed wherever possible to ensure effective 
co-production in the development of strategy and 
the delivery of services. 

Co-production is definitely an ambition and staff will be engaged in any 
activities associated with transformation, strategy and delivery of services. 
 
 

https://committee.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=614&MId=10520&Ver=4


5) That the Executive Member for Adult Social Care 
and Health engages with the full Executive on 
how and where the Adult Social Care service 
requires support from the wider Council to 
ensure the effective delivery of the SDIP. 

The work to achieve Adults Transformation and the SIDP will rest on 
ensuring resourcing is in place and that the programme remains a key 
priority for the Council's Strategic Leadership Team and the rest of the 
Council. This will involve the Executive Member in ensuring that matters of 
risk to delivery on transformation are raised appropriately at senior 
councillor and officer meetings and it will involve close working with the 
Executive Member for Finance and Resources, Children’s Services and 
the rest of the Council Leadership. The Executive Member intends to work 
closely with Scrutiny to ensure that issues are picked up and that the 
Scrutiny function continues to add value. 
 

 


